



Room 405 70 Whitehall London, SW1A 2AS

Philip Holden

By email: request-645875-70572443@whatdotheyknow.com

FOI Reference: FOI329551

11/03/2020

Dear Philip Holden

I refer to your request where you asked:

"Dear Prime Minister's Office,

I am making this request under the Freedom of Information Act.

Please make available all correspondence between the PM, his office, the Cabinet

Office and members and former members of the ISC and the security services

regarding the decision on when or whether to publish the report on Russian interference
in UK politics.

Yours faithfully, Philip Holden"

Thank you for your email regarding information relating to the Intelligence and security Committee of Parliaments Russia Report. Your request for correspondence is being withheld under Section 23(1).

Section 23(1) of the FOIA states that information held by a public authority is exempt information if it was directly or indirectly supplied to the public authority by, or relates to, any of the bodies specified in section 23. The Intelligence and Security Committee is named in Section 23 of the Freedom of Information Act.

As the ISC is a named body under section 23(3) of the Act, <u>all</u> information concerned with its report would be exempt information under section 23(1).

Having reviewed your request, I am therefore concluding that as section 23(1) is an absolute exemption, the Cabinet Office is not required to consider whether the public interest favours disclosure of this information.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact the FOI Team quoting the reference number above.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request or wish to request an internal review, you should write to:

Eirian Walsh Atkins Cabinet Office 70 Whitehall London SW1A 2AS

email: foi-team@cabinetoffice.gov.uk

You should note that the Cabinet Office will not normally accept an application for internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was issued. If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by Cabinet Office. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely

FOI Team
Cabinet Office